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KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

July 11, 2009    St. Thomas the Apostle Catholic Church. Lenoir City

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex.

Those present:  Greg English, Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Alicia Mora, Steve Pacitti, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, and Fr. Alex Waraksa. 

Lois and Angie announced that members of two group reunions at Our Lady of Fatima Church in Alcoa had offered palanca for the Secretariat meeting as well as the Cursillistas attending the Ultreya in Lenoir City.  Steve announced that he had also prayed for the Secretariat meeting.

All present prayed the Leader’s Prayer and participated in the Leaders’ Group Reunion.

Secretary:  Kay

· 
Kay stated that there were three errors in the minutes of the January meeting.  These were corrected.
· 
The minutes had been posted on the website.   
· 
The minutes were approved as corrected.  
Treasurer:  Debbie

· 
Debbie distributed copies of the Treasurer’s report (attached).  The bank balance as of July 11, 2009, was $3833.17.
· 
Debbie stated that there was an outstanding bill for the Apison Center for approximately $1500.00 for the Spanish Women’s weekend.  All other bills have been paid.
· 
The Eagle Rock Group Reunion ended with a credit balance of $717.08.
· 
The Treasurer’s Report was accepted. 
Pre Cursillo: Angie
$ 
There are 28 unconfirmed applications for the Spanish men’s weekend in August.
$ 
There are 12 unconfirmed applications for the English men’s weekend in September.
$ 
There are 12 unconfirmed applications for the English women’s weekend in October.
$ 
Angie suggested that sponsors stay to pray the rosary after they have dropped off their candidates for the weekend.  Jim suggested that this be done informally over several Cursillo weekends and the Secretariat then discuss the results.
Cursillo: Greg, and Steve (Beatrice absent)

$ 
Steve reported that we do not have a full team for the fall men’s or women’s English weekends.
$ 
Jim Holt, the leader of the men’s team, has suggested that some of the team members could give more than one talk, or he could invite cursillistas from outside the diocese to participate on the team.

$ 
Steve mentioned the possibility of moving the weekend from Apison Center to Eagle Rock.  This would eliminate the need for set up, kitchen, and cleaning teams and allow some of those team members to give talks on the Rollo team.  Lois made a motion that Steve contact Eagle rock to determine the availability and cost of having the weekend there and notify the Secretariat members by E-mail.  We will then vote on this suggestion.  Kay seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
$ 
Steve and Greg stated that have met with Stephanie and the women’s team is still in formation.
$ 
Jim stressed that we need to work to get more candidates for the English men’s and women’s fall weekends.
$ 
Discussion was held on sending out a team application to all Cursillistas to determine their willingness to be on a team.
$ 
The Eagle Rock Reunion was very successful.  More will be planned in the future.   
Post Cursillo: (No report given due to the absence of Sharon) 

School of Leaders, English: Lois

$ 
Fourteen people attended the May School of Leaders at St. Thomas the Apostle Church.
$ 
The November School of Leaders will be held November 21.
$ 
Planning is continuing for the first diocesan Encounter at Sacred Heart Church in August.
School of Leaders, Hispanic: Alicia (Erasmo absent)

$ 
There was good attendance at the May School of Leaders.
Music Coordinator:  (Report given by Jim in the absence of Judy.)

$ 
Judy is currently working on a description of her position on the Secretariat.
Spiritual Director:  Father Alex    

$ 
 Fr. Alex has contacted several priests and deacons to help give the talks on the weekends.   
Lay Director:  Jim 
$ 
Fr. Alex and Angie will be attending the fall 
National Encounter and the 4th World Ultreya.

$ 
The Regional Encounter is October 31 - November 1 in Owensboro, KY. 
Old Business

$ 
The Pastoral Plan and By-Laws will soon be updated.
$ 
The formation of the Spanish Secretariat is still moving forward. 
! 
Steve stated that starting the Clausara on time at 4:00 PM was  stressed with each rector or rectora.
! 
Post Cursillo and the assistant rector or rectora will have more involvement in clausaras.
New Business

$ 
The theme of the First Diocesan Cursillo Encounter is “Love the Lord with all Your Heart.”  It will be held on August 8 at Sacred Heart Cathedral and will begin with a holy Mass at 10 AM followed by a keynote address given by Father David Carter, a grand Ultreya, and Fiesta.  Fr. Alex and Fr. Carter will concelebrate.the holy Mass. 
           Jim discussed the by-laws concerning the Secretariat’s review of proposed rectors and rectoras.  

Jim will write a procedure to try to assure adequate candidates for a scheduled weekend.  
     Jim announced the positions that will be up for election/re-election at the October Secretariat meeting.  These are the English School of Leaders and the Post Cursillo position.

The spring regional Encounter will be April 14 - 18, 2010.
Action items and Administration


Jim reviewed the “to do “ assignments and will E-mail the list to all Secretariat members. 
Fr. Alex led the closing prayer and all present prayed the Our Father, the Hail Mary, and the Glory Be.

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE OCTOBER 17, 2009

SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL, KNOXVILLE

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

